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SUPERINTENDENT 

PRISCILLA MATTON, MS 

Attendance: Commissioners Christine Fagan and Greg Dorrance in person; and Dr. Henry Vaillancourt and 
Joseph Carvalho via conference call; Superintendent Priscilla Matton in person. 

Assistant Chair Fagan called the meeting to order at 7:02am with Roll Call: Christine Fagan, present: Greg 
Dorrance, present: Dr. Henry Vaillancourt, present: Joseph Carvalho, present. 

MINUTES: 

MOTION made by Henry Vaillancourt to accept the minutes of the May 27, 2025 meeting. Seconded: Joseph 
Carvalho. No further discussion, motion passes unanimously via roll call, 4-0. 

VOTE FOR NEW CHAIR: 

Commissioner Henry Vaillancourt started the conversation with nominating Commissioner Fagan and 
discussion ensued. 

MOTION made by Henry Vaillancourt to nominate Christine Fagan for Chair of BCMCP's Commission. 
Seconded: Greg Dorrance. No further discussion, motion passes unanimously via roll call, 4-0. 

SEARCH FOR NEW COMMISSIONER: 

Superintendent Matton asked for any suggestions on contacts for the available commission position. 
Discussion ensued and Superintendent Matton reached out to a retired public health nurse and board of health 
agents in the county. 

PROPERTY LEASE UPDATE: 

Superintendent Matton provided an update from DCAMM on the status of lease renewal. Since February 
DCAMM and BCMCP have been working on a "uniqueness" determination to renew the lease following legal 
review. DCAMM legal did not approve the renewal so BCMCP will follow the RFP process and post the legal 
notice shortly. 



IT MIGRATION TO STATE SERVICES: 
Superintendent Matton updated the Commission on MDAR/SRMCB's decision to require Project's to 

migrate their IT services to state services. Since BCMCP has older server hardware and upcoming IT program 
renewals, we requested to be first in the process. However, there was a ransomware attack at Central Mass 
Mosquito, it is possible there will be a change in priority for the state. An update will be provided at the next 
meeting. 

FIELD UPDATE: 
Entomologist Todd Duval continues to provide his weekly report via email. Superintendent Matton stated 

residential requests began on June 2 and applications on June 9. There have been approximately 1800 calls 
received for service. 

NEW BUSINESS: 
Next SRMCB meeting is scheduled for July 8, 2025 at 1 pm. 

NEXT MEETING: Monday July 21, 2025, at Project Headquarters at 7:00am 

ADJOURN: 
There being no further business to discuss, Henry Vaillancourt made a MOTION to adjourn the meeting at 

7:47am. Seconded: Joseph Carvalho. No further discussion, motion passes unanimously via roll call, 4-0. 

Christine Fagan 


